
Social Committee General Meeting –May 9, 2022 

Members Present:   Mary Phelps, Dora Cohen, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Jeanie Kunz, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, 
Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Cathy Sirocky, Donna Varvaris, Holly White. 

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Approval of minutes--Barbara M. made a motion to approve the April 11, 2022 minutes. Pat M. seconded the motion, 
and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report –Cassie D. said the April 30, 2022 account balance was $4224.11 less the Good Neighbor account of 
$945.33 for a net balance of $3,278.78.  

Activities-  

 Arlene Smith reported that the 39 residents who came to the Regency Hills Cocktail Party enjoyed themselves. 
 With 46 participants, the Doo Wop Presentation was a roaring success. People sang and stomped their feet to 

their favorite music. 
 Deb Kirsch stated that 33 people came to the April 20 Seder. Residents enjoyed Ben and Irv’s delicious food, 

great camaraderie, and a beautiful ceremonial dinner. 

Events- 

 Bags to Benches will launch on May 10. Residents can drop off their plastics at Pat Beauchamp’s (460 Peters 
Way) and Mary Ann Chism’s (624 Regency Hills Drive) houses. The information sharing session begins at 7:00.  

 Cathy S. said that 24 people are going to Stoneleigh Home and Gardens on May 12. 
 According to Ray Buckley, 92 people are coming to the RAP Phillies Game on May 19. There will be a pep rally 

before the game and a cocktail party afterwards at Sloan. 
 Arlene Smith said the July 4th Party will begin at 5:00 and cost $20.00. Our Towne Catering will prepare and serve 

the food, and the event will be held outside if weather permits. 
 There are 15 RAP resident contributors for the November 6 Craft Fair. Pat M. and Holly W. will allow friends and 

family contributors to participate starting next month. 

CAB Liaison–Tom Davis confirmed that the annual board walkabout will take place on May 11 and May 12. Tom stated 
that two new tables and eight chairs were purchased for Sloan’s billiard room.  He also explained that new flooring was 
being installed in the clubroom. 

Discussion- 

  The Outdoor Music at the Gazebo was postponed since Vu Ja De didn’t have any available dates. Todd Welsh is 
speaking with the Steel City Coffeehouse & Brewery about an alternative band. 

 Tom Davis stated that the board approved a CAMCO community movie night and would like the Social 
Committee’s involvement in its planning and execution.  Donna V. made a motion to approve CAMCO’s movie 
night. Pat M. seconded it, and the motion passed. The committee would like to hold this event at the gazebo. 

 The September Sculpture Garden Bus Trip is in the planning stages. 
 Mary P. spoke for the Social Committee in thanking Facilities for the blue recycling wastebaskets in both of the 

clubhouses. 

There wasn’t any further business, and Barbara M. made a motion to adjourn.  Jeanie K. seconded, and the motion was 
passed. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


